

## Federal Bureau of Investigation

Washington, D.C. 20535

November 6, 2016

Honorable Richard M. Burr

Chairman

Select Committee on Intelligence

Honorable Devin Nunes

Chairman

Permanent Select Committee on Intelligence

Honorable Charles E. Grassley

Chairman

Committee on the Judiciary

Honorable Robert Goodlatte

Chairman

Committee on the Judiciary

Honorable Richard Shelby

Chairman

Committee on Appropriations

Subcommittee on Commerce, Justice,

Science and Related Agencies

Honorable John Culberson

Chairman

Committee on Appropriations

Subcommittee on Commerce, Justice,

Science and Related Agencies

Honorable Ron Johnson

Chairman

Committee on Homeland Security and

Governmental Affairs

Honorable Jason Chaffetz

Chairman

Committee on Oversight and

Government Reform

Dear Messrs. Chairmen:

I write to supplement my October 28, 2016 letter that notified you the FBI would be taking additional investigative steps with respect to former Secretary of State Clinton's use of a personal email server. Since my letter, the FBI investigative team has been working around the clock to process and review a large volume of emails from a device obtained in connection with an unrelated criminal investigation. During that process, we reviewed all of the communications that were to or from Hillary Clinton while she was Secretary of State.

Based on our review, we have not changed our conclusions that we expressed in July with respect to Secretary Clinton.

I am very grateful to the professionals at the FBI for doing an extraordinary amount of high-quality work in a short period of time.

Sincerely yours.

James B. Comey

Director

cc: See next page